
EXCHANGE 0F LETTERS (APRIL 5 AND 7, 1949) BETWEEN CANADA
AND) THE UNITED STATES 0F AMERICA PRO VIDING FOR
THE RENEWAL 0F THE ARRANGEMENT 0F 1942 FOR THE
EXCHANGE 0F AGRICULTURAL LABOUR AND MACHINERY

The Under-Secretary of State for External Affairs
to the United States Ambassador to Canada

DEPÂRTmENT 0F ExTERiN.L AFFAiRs

OTTAWÀ&, April 5, 1949

Dii.&i MR. STEINHARDT,

By an exohange of letters dated April 22 and April 29, 1948*, our Govern-
meuts renewed for the duration of 1948 an agreement flrst entered into in' 1942
for the exohange of harvesting macbinery and crews in the prairie regions of
Canada and the UntdStates, anid for other muovent of farm labour between
oui' two countries.

During the ps year the reuilts achIieved under this agreement have proved
very satisfactory, an~d for tliis reason the Çanadian Gocvnment wihs to extend
the agreement through 1949. 1 woul appreite ,you~r letting mae know whether
the United States Government shares this desire.

Should this proposai meet with the approval of your Governnient, it is th~e
suggestion of my Governmeut that this letter and your reply be considered the
formai extension, until the end of 1949, of the agreement which was effective

sat year, and that the details of the movemnent of farm labour and machinery
mentioned above be arranged between the Canadian and United States officiais
directly concerned.

Yours sincerely,
A. D. P. HEIENEY

the text of the Exchange of Notes -e Canada Treaty Seri.., 1948, No. 35.


